


Fourth grade religious school class, bat mitzvah, standing 
under the chuppah in the newly renovated outdoor chapel…
these are a few of the pivotal moments that stand out when 
I think about how Temple Judea has impacted my life.  I’m 
not alone – almost every member of our community has 
experiences that have drawn them closer to synagogue life 
and made them feel more connected.	

At a time when so many people feel disconnected in the 
unpredictable world around us, Temple Judea is a place 
where we can connect.  And to our credit, it is also a place 
where we can grow and evolve.

I grew up at Temple Judea, and yet still have the opportunity to experience our 
synagogue through fresh eyes.  As a new board member I am constantly learning 
about our history, what makes us tick, and meeting new people of all ages.

One of the things our community can take great pride in is our rising young 
professional engagement.  While we know that millennials have a reputation for 
apathy, throughout Los Angeles and specifically here at Temple Judea nothing 
could be further from the truth.  When young people are given the opportunity to 
connect, we do so in meaningful ways. 

Temple Judea is working with young professionals in their 20s and 30s to promote 
involvement in synagogue life. In just over two years we have engaged hundreds 
of young professionals with programs like Shabbat in the Park, wine & cheese 
receptions, Sushi in the Sukkah, and Hanukkah parties.  Many of these programs 
have been joint efforts with other Valley synagogues, providing ample opportunities 
for reconnecting with old friends, meeting new people and plugging in to Jewish 
life in the Valley.  It’s a fact that synagogues around the country are struggling to 
engage this population, and while there’s plenty of work to be done, we are filling 
a need, building the next generation of our community’s leaders.

Temple Judea has always embraced new faces, change and the opportunity to grow 
our next generation, and today this work is ever more imperative.

Whether it’s engaging in our young professional activities, sending your kids to 
Jewish preschool at our ECC, or simply joining us on Friday nights for uplifting 
Shabbat services, there is no shortage of opportunities for young professionals to 
connect with our vibrant community.  And we could all use a little more connection 
these days.
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Have you included Temple Judea
in your will or trust? 

Let us know, so we can thank you. 

Please contact Eileen Aroesti, Development Director at
EAroesti@TempleJudea.com to discuss your planned gift.  



Passover: Seven Days or Eight Days?  
Cantor Yonah Kliger

the judean

CantorKliger@TempleJudea.com

It can be confusing. Especially since the Torah tells us that 
we are to celebrate for seven days, while most garden variety 
calendars that you can pick up at your local Ralphs will tell you 
that the holiday lasts eight days. You’d think that since it’s so 
clearly stated in the Torah, there would be no further questions. 
Alas, you know what they say about Jews and opinions…

The reason for this discrepancy comes from way back, when 
the months of the Jewish calendar were figured by the new 
crescent moon. A rabbinical court in Jerusalem would bless the 
new month based on the testimony of people who claimed they 
witnessed this moon. Since a lunar month is roughly 29.5 days, 
a Hebrew month would last 29 or 30 days.

The court would take time to get the word out to the rest of the 
Jewish population, which was typically done using fire signals. 
Later, the Cutheans, a group that opposed the rabbis, burned 
signal fires on the wrong days-just to throw people off!

Now that the fire method couldn’t be trusted, the rabbis 
began sending messengers to deliver the news in person. This 
proved to be even more difficult and took much more time. So 

much more time, that people in faraway communities (such 
as Babylonia) would often receive the message too late, and 
therefore wouldn’t know when the new month had begun.

So, just to be safe, they decided to observe each Yom Tov (Holy 
Day) for two days instead of one. This way, at least one of the 
days would reflect the holiday. In the case of Passover, it meant 
that the actual Yom Tov was not only the first and seventh 
days, but was now the first and second, and seventh and eighth 
days. Therefore, Passover became an eight-day holiday.

So what do we do now? Well, most Conservative and 
Orthodox Jews in the Diaspora continue the custom of 
celebrating an eight-day holiday. However, Reform Jews, along 
with most Jews in Israel, celebrate only seven days. After all, 
with the technology we have today, there should be absolutely 
no question as to when the holiday begins.

Whether you choose to uphold the custom of eight days, or 
adhere to the Torah’s commandment of seven, I hope you have 
a liberating and meaningful Passover. 

cantoryonah
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Have you ever wondered why some people celebrate seven days of Passover while 
others celebrate the “traditional” eight days?



Brene Brown’s book, Rising Strong, is not a parenting book, 

and it’s not a book about child development.  It’s a book 

for adults about resilience – about being brave in your life, 

inevitably falling down, and picking yourself back up again 

with grace and a little self-awareness.  And yet, a quote in 

Rising Strong struck me as the true reason that we do what 

we do every day in the Early Childhood Center.  The quote 

on page 216 says, 

“We can’t be brave in the big world 
without at least one small safe space 
to work through our fears and falls.”

It’s a powerful statement.  It says that in order to be brave, 

to take risks, to learn, we have to have a safe place where we 

know we will be sup-

ported and loved even if 

we fail.  That is exactly 

what we are trying to 

create every day in the 

Temple Judea ECC.  The 

children will learn facts 

about lots of interesting 

things, and when they 

leave the ECC they’ll be 

“ready for kindergar-

ten,” however, THE MOST IMPORTANT THING they 

will learn at school is that it’s okay to try and fail, and try 

again.  Our teachers are here to let them know that some-

times they will win, and sometimes they will lose, and on 

both days they will be supported and celebrated.  Our goal 

is to create that “small safe space” for children to work 

through their fears and falls so that they can be resilient 

little humans who know that there’s a difference between 

making a bad choice and being a bad person.  

Through our group discussions in the Parenting Center, and 

our daily one-on-one conversations with Nursery School 

parents, we are trying to let families know that encouraging 

our children to try and letting them fail is actually a gift.  If 

we can show them at this young, pivotal age that we’ve got 

their backs and they are 

safe to try things out, fall 

down, and get back up 

again, then together we 

can help create a genera-

tion of strong, resilient, 

self-assured, emotionally 

generous, brave human 

beings.  And ultimately, 

what’s more important 

than that?  

3

 

What ELSE is happening in the ECC?  
Margie Ipp - Director of ECC 
Lisa Whitman - Assistant Director of ECC

TempleJudeaECC
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CAMP ZEHUT REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN.

To register, go to http://www.templejudea.com/camp-zehut/

CAMP ZEHUT SUMMER 2017 DATES:

June 19 through August 11-- Register for any 3 weeks!  

Kindergarten Readiness offered July 31 through August 11

If you have any questions or want to hear more about camp please reach out to us at 
campzehut@templejudea.com

Herschel Bleefeld - Director of Youth and Camping 
Elana Rabishaw - Assistant Camp Director

All The Magic of 
Jewish Overnight Camp

In a
Day Camp Setting
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Join us for the last session of 
Learning with the Clergy – Opening Our Ark 

Holy Music & Prayer: Deepening our Connections 
Cantor Yonah Kliger
Cantor Kliger will lead you though an exploration of Jewish music that will enable you to connect in a 

deeper, meaningful way to our worship services and traditions.  From the simple niggun, to the complex 

art song, music touches the soul and the heart.  Come and open your minds and your hearts.

Tuesdays: February 28, March 7, 14 – 7:30pm* 

Ongoing Learning

	 Weekly Torah Study (Parashat Hashavua)
	 No experience or sign up necessary. Just come!

	 Wednesdays 12:05-1pm

	 People of the Book – Book Club
	 First Wednesday of the month 6-7:30pm

*Please visit www.templejudea.com to enroll

Hartman Collaborative Lecture Series
Shalom Hartman Institute of North America brings the finest Jewish scholars in the world  

to Los Angeles. We hope you will join us for the last session.

Visions for a Shared Society: The “Tribes” of Israel
What are the core values of some of the “tribes” that comprise Israel today - Secular, Arab Palestinian Israeli,  

Religious Zionist, and Ultra-Orthodox?

How does a people divided along religious, geographic, and ideological lines build a shared society?

What are the challenges and the possibilities for Israel in building a Jewish and Democratic State?

Sunday, March 5, 2017, 4-6pm with Elana Stein Hain at Temple Beth Am* (followed by optional dinner & discussion)
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B’nei Mitzvah - March
HAYDEN DESSER
Son of Marlo & Fillip
3/18/2017, 10:30am
Project:  Volunteered several hours each 
weekend as a Certified AYSO Referee. 

ZACHARY REISNER
Son of Ariella & Adam
4/1/2017, 10:30am
Project:  Volunteered at a local animal 
rescue organization, with so many 
pets born, too many are coming 
into shelters and too few are adopted. 

SHAYNA ROSENTHAL
Daughter of Leslie Rosenthal, Matthew 
Skuro, Rick Rosenthal
4/8/2017, 10:30am
Project: Collecting Toys for Children’s 
Hospital Los Angeles

EVAN SPEED
Son of Rachel & Erik
4/22/2017, 5pm
Project: Raised funds and walked in 
support of Autism Speaks, because 
research, advocacy, services and 
acceptance have made a difference.

ALDEN STONE
Son of Lisa & Rob
4/29/2017, 10:30am
Project:  Collected and delivered  toy 
and gift card donations to patients at 
Children’s Hospital Los Angeles. 

SYDNEY LIANG 
Daughter of Dorie & Will
3/25/2017, 10:30am
Project:  Volunteered her time and  
collected supplies for Cats at the  
Studios, a non-profit kitten and cat  
rescue organization. 

BROOKE BURSTEEN
Daughter of Dawn & Alan
4/1/2017, 5pm
Project:  Campaigned for Operation 
Blankets of Love and collected blankets 
for homeless animals citywide to donate 
to shelters to provide comfort, warmth 
and care for animals in need and increase 
chances of survival and adoption.

DYLAN LUBIN
Son of Stephanie & Gary
4/22/2017, 10:30am
Project:  Volunteered at Life Animal Rescue 
helping with pet adoption and collected 
blankets and towels for the Agoura  
Animal Shelter.

SHAYA SPEED
Son of Rachel & Erik
4/22/2017, 5pm
Project: Raised funds and walked in support 
of Autism Speaks, because research, 
advocacy, services and acceptance have 
made a difference.

B’nei Mitzvah - April

march/april 2017



6

the judean

Do you have a child who will become a b’nei mitzvah in the  
calendar year 2018? If so, I urge you to consider celebrating that  
milestone event in Israel!  I’d love to take you on a unique  
adventure that will create memories that last a lifetime.  
 
I have had the privilege to share in the simchas of so many in 
Israel, including my own daughter who was called to the Torah in 
Israel more than 9 years ago. Now is the time to plan.  We can of-
fer you a turn-key b’nei mitzvah experience with everything from 
the proper training to a lovely reception.  
 
I look forward to speaking with you. Please contact me directly at  
rabbiaaronson@templejudea.com, or call my assistant,  
Tammy Lerman, 818-758-3800.

CELEBRATE your B’NEI MITZVAH in ISRAEL
WITH RABBI AARONSON
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This year, on Saturday, June 3, we will celebrate our 65th Anniversary with a joyous gala. 
We reach this milestone year by having built our community on these three things: 

Torah, Service and Acts of Compassion.
We are proud to announce that we will honor, for a lifetime of commitment to Temple Judea and the Los Angeles 
Community, the following distinguished members who emulate Torah, Service and Acts of Compassion with the 

Temple Judea Lifetime Achievement Award

Nancy & Al Wiener            Judy Scharf            Ellen & Michael Opell

Marsha & Mark Novak            Sandra and Irving Klasky            Mady & Arthur Jablon

Alison Diamond and Judy Rutt will co-chair this wonderful evening that will be filled with love. 
Mark your calendars now for what will be an evening to remember.  

For questions or information on how to get involved, contact Eileen Aroesti at earoesti@templejudea.com 

Wiener, Scharf, Opell, Novak, Klasky, Jablon
(Not a law firm)

We’re 65!
(And not retiring)

Diamond & Rutt
(Not a CPA firm)

Saturday, June 3, 2017

Greg Cohen
Development Trustee

Eileen Aroesti
Director of Development



JUDEABOWL

Save the Date

August 27, 2017 for the return of  the JUDEA BOWL

Enjoy a beautiful, casual summer concert under the setting sun featuring  
Cantor Yonah Kliger & Rabbi Cantor Alison Wissot and friends. 

This wonderful event will be held at a private residence in Moorpark. 
Look for more details to follow.



Brotherhood began 2017, the way we ended 2016: bringing good food and lively conversation to Temple Judea! Weeks after 

our latest raucous, belly-filling Christmas Day Pancake Breakfast, we prepared a barbecue dinner for 100+ at the New Members 

Shabbat, and provided and served dinner to the homeless with the Hope of the 

Valley Mission. “And The Oscar Goes To...” our latest Speaker Series event 

with WTJ, was a huge success, as award-show experts Nicole Sperling of 

Entertainment Weekly and Glenn Whipp of the L.A. Times’ “The Envelope” 

discussed this year’s Oscar nominees and answered dozens of questions from 

the audience.

Coming up this spring: the return of the Men’s Retreat! Sunday, April 2, Rabbi 

Sam Spector and a surprise guest will lead a day of relaxation, spirituality, 

bonding, great food, and lots of fun -- everything Brotherhood is about. All 

male Temple Judea members (18+) are invited to join us for this memorable 

event at Camp Hess Kramer in Malibu. You’ll find more information and a 

link to sign up on the temple website calendar.

Please join us for the retreat, and for our meetings the second Tuesday of 

each month: what should we do for our spring speaker event? How about 

the theme of our next Tasting Series night? We need you to help us answer 

these questions, plan the events, and brainstorm future ways Brotherhood 

can continue to play a vital role in the Temple Judea community. Join us!

Lots going on with Women of Temple Judea and if you’re not already involved, there are many more opportunities in 2017 for you 

to volunteer, attend our programs, and make new friends.

For starters, WTJ members are welcome to attend our monthly meetings -- they happen the third Wednesday of every month with 

occasional exceptions.  Even if you’re not a member yet but are thinking of joining, please come to our meeting and introduce 

yourself.  We’re a friendly bunch, and we welcome your participation.

If you were one of the more than 100 people who attended our Muslim Women’s Panel in December, I’m sure you’ll agree it was a 

fantastic program. Five amazing Muslim women shared their life experiences and it was truly fascinating.  A timely program to say 

the least. 

In February, we were happy to bring back Maggie Anton to 

Temple Judea, this time to discuss her  book, “Fifty Shades of 

Talmud,” and Jewish Women’s Theatre was here for another 

great performance of “He Said…She Said.”  

Your calendars should be marked ‘B’ for Bingo on Tuesday, 

March 21, when Bingo Boy comes back to Temple Judea for our 

annual night of food, fun, drinks, prizes and much more.  In 

case you haven’t heard, this is not your grandmother’s bingo!

To find out all that’s going on with Women of Temple Judea, 

please check out our Facebook page, the WTJ page on the 

temple’s website, or email WTJ@templejudea.com with any 

questions.  

Women of Temple Judea Tracey Pomerance-Poirier, President

Brotherhood Dean Piller and David Daniel, Co-Presidents

brotherhood@templejudea.com

march/april 2017
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11



the judean

Mazal Tov to

Kia & Siamak Akhlaghi

Sahar & Eman Khoubian

Katja & David Kwiat

Lindsey & Dan Lax

Biana & Oren Lerman

Galit Lerman & Ian Lewis

Al Mandelblatt

Abby & Adam Meyers

Danielle & Jeremy Pink

Laurel & Darren Saul

Tiffany & Bill Wagner

As of 1/27/17

We welcome you!
New Members

While helping others is always a good idea, it seems more important 

than ever for us to embrace social action and participate in acts of 

tikkun olam.  The Social Action committee provides activities which 

directly influence and assist others in our own community.  But we 

need your help!  We need Temple Judea congregants of all ages to 

become involved so we can have even more of a positive impact.  

A good way to get involved:  keep your eye on our calendar at templejudea.com/

socialaction and join us at our events.

A better way to get involved:   let us know what kind of events you would like 

to participate in!  Is there a particular activity or group you would like us to be 

involved with?  Email Jennifer at jenlutzky@yahoo.com or use the Contact Us box 

on our web page above.

The best way to get involved:   join our committee!   We are 

always looking for new members to help us plan our activities 

throughout the year.  We meet  at 7:30pm on the first Wednesday 

of each month, or email Jennifer at jenlutzky@yahoo.com for 

more information.

Social Action  Jennifer Lutzky - Chair

the judean

Al & Nancy Wiener on the engagement of their grandson, Austin Pecora, to Robyn Rubin.

Mark & Jill Shear on the engagement of their son, Ben, to Daniele Natola and their daughter, Talia,  
on her upcoming wedding to John Colson.

Diane Lipson, on her engagement to Mark Sims.  

Shawn & Jennifer Cooke, who welcomed their new daughter, Lumen (LuLu), on December 26, 2016.   
Big brother, Landis, is a student in our Nursery School.

TempleJudea.com/Connect                            #ItsWhatTJDoes                           #JewishMoments

DID YOU KNOW?
TJ’S CARING COMMUNITY 

HAS MORE THAN 
50 VOLUNTEERS 

AND HAS BEEN REACHING 
OUT FOR OVER 20 YEARS 

• IN THE LAST YEAR, WE’VE MADE  
OVER 250 CALLS AND BASKETS TO 
WELCOME BABIES AND SUPPORT  

THE ILL AND BEREAVED

• OUR BIKKUR HOLIM  
VOLUNTEERS REGULARLY  

VISIT THE SICK 

• WHILE OUR MITZVAH CHEFS  
PROVIDE MEALS TO TEMPLE  
MEMBERS IN TIMES OF NEED

TJ’S SOCIAL ACTION 
GROUP HAS HELPED HEAL 
THE LARGER COMMUNITY 

(TIKKUN OLAM) 
FOR OVER 20 YEARS 

• WE HOST MITZVAH DAY WITH  
PROJECTS BENEFITTING THE HUNGRY,  

HOMELESS, DISABLED, ILLITERATE,  
VETERANS, THE ENVIRONMENT  

AND MORE 

• WE’VE FILLED MORE THAN 30,000  
BACKPACKS WITH SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

FOR HOMELESS CHILDREN!

• AND WITH THE CONGREGATION, 
WE’VE SERVED MORE THAN 100,000 

MEALS TO THE HOMELESS! 

TEMPLE JUDEA  
TEACHES ENGLISH AS A 

 SECOND LANGUAGE (ESL)  
TO RECENT IMMIGRANTS

 
• ENTIRELY RUN AND TAUGHT  

BY VOLUNTEERS

• ENROLLMENT IS FREE

• WE HAVE TAUGHT OVER  
1000 STUDENTS SINCE WE BEGAN!



Yom HaShoah Shabbat Observance Friday, April 21, 2017 at 6:15pm

RABBI JOSHUA M. AARONSON 
DISCRETIONARY FUND

Adrienne & Arthur Zitsow  
in memory of Arnold Landsman

Deborah & Ronald Brown  
in appreciation of  

Rabbi Josh Aaronson
Eileen Aroesti in appreciation  

of Rabbi Josh Aaronson
Giselle & Sol Dunst & Family  

in memory of Alan Geist,  
Joseph Dunst & Joseph Brewster

Harriet & Harvey Bookstein in 
appreciation of  

Rabbi Josh Aaronson
Harriet & Harvey Bookstein  

in memory of Sally Mermelstein
Ilene & Jack Blok in memory of 
our beloved daughter, Maaike

Margaret & David Altschul  
in honor of  

Benjamin Altschul’s naming
Marilyn Hirsty in memory of 

William Hirsty
Nizan Kahana & Jose Trejo in 

appreciation of  
Rabbi Josh Aaronson

Sandy & Irv Klasky wishing a 
speedy recovery to Ellen Franklin

Sheryl & Rick Marcus  
in memory of Alvin Schechter

RABBI CANTOR ALISON WISSOT 
DISCRETIONARY FUND

Harriet & Harvey Bookstein in 
appreciation of  

Rabbi Cantor Alison Wissot

Lillie & Jack Schrier in 
appreciation of  

Rabbi Cantor Alison Wissot
The Tinero Family in honor of 
Ben Shear’s engagement to 

Danielle

RABBI SAM SPECTOR 
DISCRETIONARY FUND

Abby & Adam Meyers in memory 
of David Meyers

Claudia Bloom Soroko &  
Steve Soroko in memory of 

Samuel Stein
Harriet & Harvey Bookstein in 

appreciation of  
Rabbi Sam Spector

Harvey & Nancie Piccus in 
memory of Phyllis Shane

CANTOR YONAH KLIGER 
DISCRETIONARY FUND

Adrienne & Arthur Zitsow in 
memory of Miriam Margolis & 

Fran Lawson
Eileen & Jerry Porter in memory 
of Eva Porter, Eleanor Littenberg, 

Marshall Porter & Gussie & 
Morris Fischer

Harriet & Harvey Bookstein in 
appreciation of  

Cantor Yonah Kliger
Judy Miller in memory of  

Arvey Shier, Esther Neiman & 
Jean Shier

Lillie & Jack Schrier in 
appreciation of  

Cantor Yonah Kliger

Donations
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Join us on Friday, April 21, for our annual Yom HaShoah 
Shabbat observance as Temple Judea remembers the  

Holocaust with music and liturgy that commemorates the  
Holocaust and pays tribute to its millions of victims. We will 

also hear from Temple Member Jack Blok, whose parents, 
though not Jewish, found themselves in the midst of the chaos 

of World War II. The story of their acts of courage and  
defiance and their heroism in resisting Nazism will move you 

and leave a lasting impression.

For this year and future years of commemoration of  
Yom HaShoah, Temple Judea would appreciate knowing who 
in our community are survivors of the Holocaust or children 

of survivors of the Holocaust. 

If this pertains to you, please contact  
Rabbi Spector at sspector@templejudea.com 

march/april 2017



CAMPERSHIP FUND
Bonnie Friedman &  

Cantor Gerald Miller in memory 
of Millie Miller, Murray Miller, 

Goldie Greenfield, Sandy Ferreira, 
Charles Shabtai Aroesti &  

Shirley Abrams
Lois & Barry Scherer in honor of 

Bonnie Friedman’s  
“Special” Birthday

DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION 
EDUCATION FUND

Rabbi Sam Spector in honor of 
Rebecca Platt’s marriage to  

Fred Raskin
Rabbi Sam Spector in memory of 

Gerda Stein
Sara & Al Dreskin in memory of 

Ethel Kru

ECC PROGRAM SUPPORT FUND
Beth & Scott Fink in memory of 

Mickey Kahan
Debbie & Bob Myman in 

appreciation of Margie Ipp &  
Lisa Whitman

Joann & Ron Kramar sending 
best wishes to Gloria &  

Moe Grossblatt

ENDOWMENT FUND
Jill & Mark Shear in memory of 

Charles Shabtai Aroesti

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
ADMINISTRATION FUND
Brendie & Al Rosenbloom 

wishing a speedy recovery to 
Ellen Franklin

Carolyn & Mike Rothberg 
wishing a speedy recovery to 

Ellen Franklin
Evelyn Bergman wishing a 

speedy recovery to Ellen Franklin
Frayne & Sandy Rosenfield 

wishing a speedy recovery to 
Ellen Franklin

Joann & Ron Kramar wishing a 
speedy recovery to Ellen Franklin

Lois & Barry Scherer wishing a 
speedy recovery to Ellen Franklin

GENERAL FUND
Janie & Steven Fogelson

Joel Drum 
The Milton & Marilyn Safenowitz 

Family Foundation
Ann & Jerry Gerstenfeld in 

memory of Frances Gerstenfeld 
& Lillian Nemeroff

Beverly Dolin in memory of 
Helen & George Bland

Bonnie Schwab in appreciation 
of Temple Judea

Darlene & Jerry Daniel in 
memory of Sarah Gershick

DriveWise Auto Inc. in 
appreciation of Danielle &  

Justin Brooks & Corey &  
Marc Schwartz

Gordon Cutler in honor of  
Taube Bregman

Hilda Fogelson in honor of 
Charlotte Michaels’  

“100th” Birthday
Laurie Rubin in memory of 

Charles Shabtai Aroesti
Lois & Barry Scherer in memory 

of Richard Goldwasser,  
Goldie Greenfield, Sandy Ferreira, 

Millie Miller & Larry Schwartz
Lois & Barry Scherer sending best 

wishes to Mike Rothberg
Marcia Berman in memory of 

Toby Dodkowitz
Rabbi Sam Spector in memory of 

Charles Shabtain Aroesti
Rabbi Sam Spector wishing a 

speedy recovery to Ellen Franklin
Rhoda King in memory of  

Fannie Mutnick
Rose & Howard Turner in 
memory of Selma Sabah
Sally Harris in memory of 

Benjamin Harris
Sandy & Irv Klasky in memory of 

Charles Shabtai Aroesti
Shelly Browne in memory of 

William Leiter
Stephanie & Mel Kay in memory 

of Allan Lieberthal
Suzanne & Cary Reisman in 

memory of Samuel Schoenwald 
& Reuben Lipsky

HOMELESS/NEEDY 
ASSISTANCE FUND

Cantor Gerald Miller &  
Bonnie Friedman for  

Social Action in memory of  
Allan Adler

Claudia Bloom Soroko &  
Steve Soroko in honor of our 
“30th” Wedding Anniversary

Claudia Bloom Soroko &  
Steve Soroko in memory of 

Priscilla Bloom
Evelyn Bergman in memory of 

Allan Lieberthal &  
Charles Shabtai Aroesti

Gerry & Mike Sobelman in 
memory of Esther &  
Stanley Sobelman

Marsha & Howard Spike in 
memory of Blanche Lane

Rachel, Victoria & Rhonda Eisner 
in memory of Alan M. Eisner

Sylvia Motty, Teri & Alfred Curtis 
& Family in memory of  

Shirley Shroit

MARVIN LEZAK ISRAEL 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Brendie & Al Rosenbloom in 
memory of Sylvia Zebrack Davis

Frayne & Sandy Rosenfield in 
memory of Charles  

Shabtai Aroesti

MUSIC FUND
Camy & Jason Kingston in 

memory of Shirley Jacobson
Karen & Steve Twersky in 

memory of Cantor Fran Lawson
Laurie & Steven Rodstein in 

memory of Harold Gibberman
Sharon & Joe Lawson in memory 

of Cantor Fran Lawson

NATALIE SMOLENS ECC 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Beverly & Lynn Freed in memory 
of Charles Shabtai Aroesti,  

Gerda Stein & Larry Schwartz
ECC Sunshine Club in honor of 

Ryan Sackler’s Bar Mitzvah
ECC Sunshine Club in memory of 

Larry Schwartz
Eileen & Jerry Porter in memory 

of Cantor Mark Britowich’s 
fiancée & Martha &  
Marion Silverman

Freddie Jacobs in memory of 
Mollie Klein

Lauren & Jason Miller in honor of 
Ryan Sackler’s Bar Mitzvah

Sheryl & Rick Marcus in memory 
of Claire Roth

PAUL RUBENSTEIN 
MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND

Brendie & Al Rosenbloom in 
memory of Bernice Sterne

RABBI DONALD GOOR 
LIFELONG LEARNING FUND
Barbara & Larry Diamond 

wishing a speedy recovery to 
Mike Rothberg

RABBI HANS HIRSCHBERG 
SCHOLAR‑IN‑RESIDENCE FUND

Chuck Berney & Family in 
memory of Hilma Shapiro

Thanks to these 
generous donors 
who help 
keep our 
community
strong.
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